








Less Than Market Value Lease: Canoe to the Sea Society 
Grants Committee - 5 - March 28, 2022  
 
 
The tenant shall be responsible to pay property taxes as they fall due and are invoiced by HRM. With the 
execution of the new lease the Canoe to the Sea Society will be eligible to apply to Administrative Order 
2014-001-ADM Tax Relief to Non-Profit Organizations. 
 
 
RISK CONSIDERATION 
 
The risks to the municipality associated with the recommendations in the report are considered Low. Canoe 
to the Sea Society is an established organization, has occupied the premises since 2006, and holds the 
required insurance coverage.  
 
 
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 
 
Canoe to the Sea Society’s Board of Directors is made up of members of the community. 
 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
No environmental implications were identified.  
 
 
ALTERNATIVES 
 
1. The Grants Committee could recommend that Halifax Regional Council Lease the property at market 

value to the Canoe to the Sea Society.  
 
2. The Grants Committee could recommend that Halifax Regional Council direct the Chief Administrative 

Officer to negotiate different terms for the agreement with the Canoe to the Sea Society. This would 
require additional negotiation with the group and a supplementary report.  

 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
Attachment 1: Site Map and Lease Area 
 
 
 
A copy of this report can be obtained online at halifax.ca or by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 
902.490.4210. 
 
Report Prepared by: Sarah Coley, Partnership Coordinator, Parks & Recreation, 902.292.8267 
   Maria Lohnes, Leasing Officer, Real Estate, 902.717.3368 
 



 
 

ATTACHMENT ‘1’ 
SITE MAP 

  

 




